
TOWN OF THURSTON LOCAL LAW #2 PUBLIC HEARING MINUTES 
Establishing Solid Waste Management Facilities One Year Moratorium 
HELD JANUARY 22, 2025, AT 6:45 PM AT 7578 COUNTY ROUTE 333, THURSTON, NEW YORK. 
 
Present:   Michael Volino, Town Supervisor 
     Town Council:  Holly Chase, Daniel Gee, Noel Sylvester, 
      (By Zoom) Jennifer Hargrave 
     Town Highway Supervisor:   Ben Smith 
     Code Enforcement Officer: Nick Nolton 
     Assessor: Diana Dixon 
 
Visitors:  Jeff Sweeney, Dolores Crooker, Alan Crooker, Marge Taft, Sam Dick, Cal Hoad, Lamora Hoad, 
Tim Hargrave, Lisa Hargrave, Eva Turner 
By Zoom: Mary Rieski, Gary Abraham, Attorney 
 
Supervisor Volino called the meeting to order after the Pledge of Allegiance. 
 
The Supervisor said the public hearing is to hear comments from the public on continuing the Local 
Law Establishing a Solid Waste Management Facilities One Year Moratorium in the Town of Thurston 
to be known as Local Law # 2 of 2025.  He said it has been found that sewage sludge contains 
carcinogens, and the County and other adjoining municipalities are considering passing similar 
legislation.  There is currently no such activity noted in the Town of Thurston. Mike said this would 
cover the construction of any landfills in Thurston.  
 
There being no further comments, upon motion by Dan Gee and seconded by Noel Sylvester, the 
public hearing was closed at 6:55 p.m.  Put to vote, Michael Volino, aye, Noel Sylvester, aye, Daniel 
Gee, aye, Holly Chase, aye, Jennifer Hargrave, Zoom.  Carried.   
 
Minutes respectfully submitted by Sue Conklin, Town Clerk.   
 
 
 
  
 

 

 


